
Carrigaline Municipal District 
Cork County Council 

Floor 5 
County Hall 

Cork 
 

11th January 2023 
 
 
TO/ Each Member of the Carrigaline Municipal District 
 
A Chara, 
 
Tionolfar Chruinniú den choiste thuas luaite mar leanas: - 
Please take note that a meeting of the Carrigaline Municipal District will be held on Monday 16th of 
January at 14:00 in the Council Chamber for the transaction of the following business: 
 

1. Deimhniú Miontuairiscí / Confirmation of Minutes 
 

To consider the confirmation and signing of the Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting held on 20th of 
November 2022 

 
2. Matters Arising 
 
3. Correspondence  

 

4. Breithniúcháin ar Tuairiscí agus Moltaí / Consideration of Reports and Recommendations  
 
(i) Proposed Part VII at Lower Road, Crosshaven – Consideration of CEO Report 

(ii) Part VII for new Council compound at Kilnagleary 
 

5. Municipal District Officers Report 

 

6. Chun na Ruin so leanas ón gComhairleoir a mheas:/To consider the following Notices of 
Motion in the name of: 

 

Cllr. Audrey Buckley 

1. “Can we please look at reverting the speed limit of 30mph back to 50mph, coming into 

Crosshaven Village. I am receiving a lot of complaints, especially that once you get into the 

village the other roads to The Point Churchbay etc are 50mph.” 

 

2. “Can I get an update on the raised table crossing that was agreed previously, between 

Barnes Lane and parking lot by RCYC.” 

Cllr. Seamus McGrath 

1. “That this Municipal District would write to the Commissioner of An Garda Siochana seeking 
a significant improvement in the number of Gardai stationed in the Carrigaline Municipal 



District area.  Additionally, to request better opening hours in the Garda Stations to make 
them far more accessible for the general public.” 

2.  “To request that Station Road Carrigaline be assessed with a view to providing additional 
public lighting.” 

3.  “To request that the Engineer consider Ardmore Estate for footpath upgrade works in 2023.” 

Cllr. Michael Paul Murtagh 

1. “Can I have an update on a previous motion I had about, installing a safety barrier or 

bollards on the 90-degree bend on the R611 on the lower Kilmoney Rd across from lower 

Clevedon.” 

 

2. “Can the MD confirm that the next section of road on the R612 at drakes pool, is on the 

programme of works for resurfacing in 2023.” 

 

3. “That the MD provide an update on the progress of the “Crosshaven Project “, considering 

the safety issues have been highlighted in the wake of recent part 8 planning submissions 

locally.” 

Cllr. Ben Dalton O’Sullivan 

1. “I would like to formally request that Forest Road, Carrigaline be included in the RI budget 

this year. Also - Significant drainage works are required on the Meadstown length of the 

road. I’m asking that the road be also included in the Drainage works program.” 

 

2. “To request that the road from Lios X to Bowens X (Upper Ballygarvan) be included in the RI 

program. Sections of this road are currently in very poor condition. Drainage works are also 

required in parts.” 

 

3. That this Municipal District would host a Civic Reception for Carrigaline Tidy Towns to 

acknowledge their award of a Gold Medal and their immense contribution to the excellent 

work they carry out in Carrigaline town.  

 

Cllr. Jack White 

1. “That this Municipal District recognise the shortage of crèche / early childcare places for 
young families in Carrigaline at present, and that we highlight it as a consideration for 
planning policy as we look to the town's future development.” 

2. “That this MD would request a report on air quality in Carrigaline town following the 
installation of the air quality monitor.” 

3. “That this MD request a meeting with An Garda Siochana to request a more visible policing 
presence in Carrigaline town centre. And to also seek an update from Cork Council around 
the usage of public CCTV in the town centre.” 



 
 

7. Votes of Congratulations 
 

8. Any Other Business 
 

Ian Broe 

Meeting Administrator 

Floor 5 

County Hall 

Ian.broe@corkcoco.ie 

 
 


